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Dear Parent/Carer

Prior to Christmas, the Scottish Government announced that schools and Early Learning and Childcare Centres (ELCCs) would remain closed for an extended period with pupils learning online at home from Monday, January 11 until at least Monday, January 18.

On Monday, January 4, the First Minister confirmed that remote learning will continue for the remainder of January and schools/ELCCs will remain closed until at least Monday, February 1. This step is one of a range of new restrictions being introduced which are similar to the lockdown of March and follow concerns about a new, more transmissible strain of coronavirus. The Scottish Government will review and confirm on 18 January whether pupils can return to school in February, and I will of course provide updates as soon as we receive further information.

The new measures apply to all nursery, primary and secondary schools, however, children who are considered vulnerable and those whose parents or carers are key workers will not be affected. and will be contacted by their schools directly on arrangements. Normal transport provision will be in place for those pupils who usually access it. For information on which roles are regarded as key workers, please visit the Scottish Government website. 

Online learning will begin from 9am on Monday, via Google classrooms and our campus@wdc platform  and schools will contact you with details.  As with the previous closure of schools last year, anyone who requires support during this time or access to equipment should contact their Headteacher at the school/ELCC by telephone or email. Schools/ELCCs reopen to staff today (Wednesday, January 6).

Families entitled to free school meals will have received funding for the additional days schools are closed into their nominated bank account. A further payment will be made to cover the new closure period. 
On behalf of everyone involved in education in West Dunbartonshire, I want to thank you for your continued support and understanding during these challenging times. We will continue to work together to provide every assistance to our young people and ensure they continue to learn, develop and achieve.
Yours sincerely


Laura Mason
Chief Education Officer

West Dunbartonshire Council 
Council Offices, 16 Church Street, Dumbarton, G82 1QL

Direct Line: 01389 737340
Email address:  laura.mason@west-dunbarton.gov.uk  
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